                                  LAMBGATES   HEALTH   CENTRE (LHC)
PATIENT GROUP MEETING 
                                               Tuesday 28th January 2020
In Attendance: Chris Godwin (CG) Gail Searle (GS) Keith Pickup (KP) Keith Clegg (KC) Maureen Hunter (MH) Kathy Skelhorn (KS) Shirley Kirk (SK)                         Councillor Ollie Cross (on behalf of LHC patients in his Padfield Constituency)

Dr Ahmed, Sharon Snape (SS) Kate O’Sullivan (KO) Martha Pegg (MP)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
1. Minutes + Matters Arising   (15th Dec 2019)                                                      Regarding the CT Scanner appeal for Tameside + Glossop. We are still waiting for promotional posters to direct patients to the donation box kept at LHC Reception.                                                                                              Recent experience with Boots, Hadfield suggests their prescription dispensing service has improved.                                                                      Minutes Accepted
2. Surgery Update                                                                                                      A Year 4 Medical student will be undertaking some training at LHC.                                Dr Laurie will be on Paternity Leave in February/March, his schedule will be partly filled by Locum Doctors.                                                                     Dr Saad is due to return to the practice at the end of February for 6 months.
3.  GPNG Update                                                                                                      The dates for this year’s Wellbeing Events have been confirmed:                   Saturday 16th May (Focusing on Medication)                                           Saturday 3rd October (Staying Well over Winter)                                           both to be held at Glossop Primary Care System. More information will be given as it emerges.                                                                                          Concern was raised over a Glossopdale patient being referred to a Diabetic Support Programme held at Dukinfield. This patient found it difficult to attend because of its location and timing. LHC was already aware of this problem and criticism raised to the CCG.                                            Marion Coleman of the Dementia Work Stream for Tameside + Glossop spoke about Tameside being registered as a Dementia friendly community and it is planned for Glossopdale to become the same. This enables steering groups to map local needs and develop solutions. Emma Delaney from The Bureau was also present and spoke of the work being done at LHC by the Wellbeing Connectors to facilitate those dealing with dementia at their monthly Coffee Mornings.                          Howard St. Practice is planning a ‘Heritage Wall’ display of historical photographs of the area. Glossop Heritage can supply some photographs for a small charge. It was suggested all Glossopdale PPGs could contribute and the display be shared or replicated. Several members at today’s meeting offered to supply some photographs or suggested where they could be sourced.                                                                                                Julia Worthington, the Neighbourhood manager informed us of the development of the Gold Folder. This will contain information pertinent to the care plan for those diagnosed as being in the last year of life and will accompany the patient.                                                                                     Paediatric Consultants from the ICFT have agreed to assist the Neighbourhood by supporting Asthma training for school children.                                            New guidance is due to be published regarding Pain Management which we hope to include at the Wellbeing Event.                                                 More health events are planned to take place at Norfolk Sq. on Dying Matters, Suicide Prevention and the Rockwood Scale.                                       A Drop-in for those dealing with Mental Health will be held at The Bureau every 4 weeks starting Saturday 1st February 5-8pm.
4.  Suggestion Box                                                                                                    No new contributions made.
5. On-line Consult                                                                                                       On-line Consult has been available at LHC for 6 months and those who have already used it, in the main found it a positive experience. Sharon produced data showing the reduction of patients failing to attend appointments since its introduction along with a question and answer sheet on the feedback received. However, since the notification of all Doctor appointments being ‘triaged’ through On-line Consult, it has become apparent from messages received by the group and conversations within the community, some patients do not understand the process and consequences. The practice has made strenuous efforts to put out information; banners in the surgery, text messages have been sent, leaflets in the surgery, entry on the website and face to face notification by staff. LHC will consider sending letters to those without email/text.
      Dr Ahmed and Sharon were able to answer questions:                                     On-line Consult can be used either via Patient Access or the LHC website (the former is the preferred option as this links with the patient details, but is more difficult to navigate to the unfamiliar).                                                       Anyone not able to use either service can call the surgery, as before, the support staff will ‘care navigate’ the caller through the process by asking the relevant questions, inputting the details into the LHC system. The staff have been trained and bound by confidentiality protocol.                                                                                             If the patient is able to proceed through the system without being prompted to take specific actions e.g. seek pharmaceutical remedies or to make an appointment, the patient will be notified by text/email that LHC has received their details. After reviewing the request, an LHC Doctor or Advanced Nurse Practitioner will then contact the patient within 48 hours by text/email/phone or will arrange for them to attend surgery for further examination.                                                                                                        Patients who would normally visit the surgery accompanied by a carer or family, could have the On-line Consult submitted by the carer or family and request the results be sent to the same. Authority from the patient would need to be a pre-arranged or LHC could seek it at the time.                              It is believed vulnerable patients will be better served by this process, have more privacy from any coercive interference.                                                   The service is restricted to over 16 year olds. Should a young person over 13 years wish to make an appointment without parental authorisation, this can still be achieved by calling the practice.
6. Any Other Business                                                                                             Due to the perceived complexity of On-line Consult it was agreed to hold a further meeting to address concerns and how to communicate them. (Date and time TBC). Should anyone wish to contribute please get in touch.                                                                                                                     Cllr Cross felt his concerns had been addressed and applied to register at LHC!                                                                                                                                                              
Please check future meeting dates + time, everyone is welcome.                                                                        
Chris Godwin (Chair)   Gail Searle (Secretary)   lambgatesppg@gmail.com
Future Meeting Dates:                                                                                              Tuesday  10th March 2-4pm                                                                                                                                                                                                    2020                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 Tuesday 21st April  2-4pm                                                                                    Tuesday  2nd  June 2-4pm (AGM)                 
